WELCOME TO STAHL MENNONITE CHURCH

1201 Soap Hollow Rd, Johnstown, PA 15905

Pastor: Jayne Byler

Lay Leaders: Bill Hunsberger, Sonya Horsley, Joy Cotchen

Pastor Cell Phone: (330) 224-3944 Church Phone: (814) 288-5523 E-Mail:

October 30, 2022

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE – 10:30 A.M.

Theme: Remembering

Worship Leader: Carol McKool Music Leader: Rachel Allen

Welcome and Announcements
Lighting the Peace Lamp
Gathering Music
Call to Worship (congregation reads bold print)

We remember, O God...

The countless saints of history who have blazed a trail of courage through time,

We remember, O God...

The tender touch of loved ones, the example of heroes, the healing words of comforters, the remarkable acts of fearless ones.

We remember, O God...

The gentle strength of grandmothers, the loyalty of friends, the kindness of strangers, the joy of children, the sacrifice of parents.

We remember, O God...

The supreme love of Jesus, the blessing of his Spirit, the reminder of his words, the sharing of his suffering, the glory of his resurrection: shown forth in the lives of his disciples, young and old, dead and living, articulate and silent, strange and familiar, brilliant and ordinary.

We remember in every time and place the saints of God who have shown us the Lord.

Since we are surrounded by so great a cloud of witnesses... let us worship God with joy!

— posted on the Desperate Preacher's website.

Prayer

Sharing Our Joys and Concerns: "God of Love, Hear our Prayer"

Music

Scripture: Ephesians 1:15-23

Message: "The Hope to Which You Have Been Called" – Jayne

Candle-lighting Response

Sending Music

Sending Words: "For Those Who Walked With" Us by Jan Richardson

Bulletin Editor for November: Shelly Kerchner – 814-691-0393

Church Sign for November: Joy Cotchen **Front Table for November:** Joy Cotchen

St. Francis Sharing & Caring Item for November: Toilet Paper

Offering: 10/23/2022 - \$1,358.70 - General

120.00 – Victim Services \$1,478.70 = TOTAL

October Mission Offering: Victim Services Nov. 2, 4:30-6:30: Community Soup Night

Nov. 2, 6:30-7:30: Kid's Connection, Adult Bible Study

Nov. 2, 7:30: Church Council

Nov. 5, 9:30-2:30: Allegheny Mennonite Conference Delegate

Session, Scottdale Mennonite Church

Nov. 7, 7:00: Visioning Team

Nov. 13: Worship with Scottdale Mennonite for Leah Rittenhouse's

licensing service

***********NOTES & ANNOUNCEMENTS*********

Happy Birthday: Wish the following a Happy Birthday today or by sending them a card this week: Wed. Nov. 2 – Josh Telenko; Sat. Nov. 5 – Jean Cable and Adeline Cotchen

Jayne hopes to be in the office this week on Wednesday and Friday. She is available other times by texting or calling 330-224-3944 or emailing stahlmennonite@gmail.com.

A huge thank you to everyone who helped serve a meal at Saturday's Kitchen on October 29.

We have been invited to join Scottdale Mennonite Church on Nov 13 at 10:30 to share in the licensing service for Leah Rittenhouse. We will not have worship in our building but will carpool to join Scottdale that morning. Meet at 9:15 in the church parking lot. We hope to have a link for those who cannot travel.



Johnstown, Pennsylvania October 30, 2022

We commit to love and obey God, and through the power of the Holy Spirit follow Jesus, sharing the story of God's love, forgiveness, and grace, making God's kingdom of peace and justice more present on Earth.

Kaufman and Everence Financial are hosting a Stewardship event on Saturday, November 5 from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. As you'll note on the flyer, there are several options for seminars that should fit your stage of life and help to guide you in making wise stewardship decisions. A lunch will be provided so we ask that you have a sign-up sheet so we can get a rough head count for food prep. Please note, people will still be welcome even if they don't sign up. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Church office.

Covid numbers are ever unpredictable. If you feel the need to mask for your own health or to protect the health of others, you are encouraged to do so. Lay Leaders will continue to monitor this rise. You are also strongly encouraged to congregate for visiting outside (weather permitting). Thanks again, for your patience and care for one another's health.

Thank you for your continued generous giving of your finances.

As we settle into Fall routines, please continue to remember the work of the church. An easy way to make sure your offering is not missed when you are away is through the electronic giving option on our webpage. (Remember that you have the option to cover the cost of processing the donation as well.) Without each of you we would not be able to do the work of the church. Your commitment to the church through your financial offerings is one way to keep our work as a congregation going here in our community and beyond our local area. However you give, know that the work of Stahl Mennonite Church cannot happen without you!

Tonya Pejack Amanda Cotchen Shelly Kerchner (Praise!) Newly Formed Visioning Team Neil and Ellen Travels Maddie Lehman Mary – Jenn's sister

Kaufman and Everence Financial are hosting a Stewardship event on Saturday, November 5 from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. As you'll note on the flyer, there are several options for seminars that should fit your stage of life and help to guide you in making wise stewardship decisions. A lunch will be provided so we ask that you have a sign-up sheet so we can get a rough head count for food prep. Please note, people will still be welcome even if they don't sign up. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Church office.

Covid numbers are ever unpredictable. If you feel the need to mask for your own health or to protect the health of others, you are encouraged to do so. Lay Leaders will continue to monitor this rise. You are also strongly encouraged to congregate for visiting outside (weather permitting). Thanks again, for your patience and care for one another's health.

Thank you for your continued generous giving of your finances.

As we settle into Fall routines, please continue to remember the work of the church. An easy way to make sure your offering is not missed when you are away is through the electronic giving option on our webpage. (Remember that you have the option to cover the cost of processing the donation as well.) Without each of you we would not be able to do the work of the church. Your commitment to the church through your financial offerings is one way to keep our work as a congregation going here in our community and beyond our local area. However you give, know that the work of Stahl Mennonite Church cannot happen without vou!

****** PRAYER REQUESTS*********

Tonya Pejack Amanda Cotchen Shelly Kerchner (Praise!) Neil and Ellen Travels Newly Formed Visioning Team Maddie Lehman Mary – Jenn's sister

Jayne has been with this congregation for 5 years. She has made it a **goal for the coming year to meet with everyone in the congregation** individually or as families, whatever is most comfortable. This can be in your home, at a coffee shop, over a meal... whatever you prefer. She will be contacting you over the coming year to set up a time. If, however, you are eager to help her meet her goal early, feel free to call her anytime to schedule it!

Our Mission Offering for October is Victim Services. October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month. You can donate either through the **offering**, or by bringing **items** from a wish list found on the table in the entry.

Community Soup Night has returned! We began again last Wednesday and will continue weekly through Dec 14. Community is welcome! Anyone willing to help make soup, please let Joy know by Monday of that week. We also have a time for Kids Connection following Soup from 6:30-7:30 as well as an Adult Bible Study at the same time. If you are willing and able to donate snacks for Kids Connection, see the sign up sheet on the table in the entry. Make Wednesday nights a time to gather for fellowship and learning with something for everyone. If you can help with any of these events, talk to Joy Cotchen or Jayne.

Jayne has been with this congregation for 5 years. She has made it a **goal for the coming year to meet with everyone in the congregation** individually or as families, whatever is most comfortable. This can be in your home, at a coffee shop, over a meal... whatever you prefer. She will be contacting you over the coming year to set up a time. If, however, you are eager to help her meet her goal early, feel free to call her anytime to schedule it!

Our Mission Offering for October is Victim Services. October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month. You can donate either through the **offering**, or by bringing **items** from a wish list found on the table in the entry.

Community Soup Night has returned! We began again last Wednesday and will continue weekly through Dec 14. Community is welcome! Anyone willing to help make soup, please let Joy know by Monday of that week. We also have a time for Kids Connection following Soup from 6:30-7:30 as well as an Adult Bible Study at the same time. If you are willing and able to donate snacks for Kids Connection, see the sign up sheet on the table in the entry. Make Wednesday nights a time to gather for fellowship and learning with something for everyone. If you can help with any of these events, talk to Joy Cotchen or Jayne.